
Chancellor’s TO THE 
BOARD OF

REGENTS

Dear Board of Regents,

-
ning teams for the third straight 
year, Anthropology Professor 
Steve Langdon receiving the 
Bullock Prize—the largest single 
award made annually by the UA 
Foundation’s Board of Trustees, 
and UAA being notified by 
the 49th State Angel Fund of a 
$1.5M award to the newly es-
tablished Seawolf Venture Fund, 
pending due diligence, are just some of the 
outstanding accomplishments at UAA this fall.

It’s been nonstop in many ways, including the 
number of candidates on campus for provost 
and dean of the  College of Health, College of 
Education and School of 
Engineering. 

 “Topping out” ceremony at 
Kenai Peninsula College’s (KPC) 
Career and Tech Center.

I am pleased to 
provide this one-page 
snapshot of the partner-
ships, programs and achievements at UAA 
moving us toward increased student success 
and fulfillment of our mission to serve the 
state of Alaska.

Best Regards,

Tom Case, Chancellor

UAA men and women’s winning cross country teams. 

Engineering tour for advisors

UAA Chancellor’s Board of Advisors 
received a briefing and tour of the 
School of Engineering.  Carla Beam, 
vice president, University Relations and 
president, UA Foundation along with 
Chris Christensen, Associate vice presi-
dent for State Relations offered advice on how best to advocate for the 
university. A legislative briefing and open house is scheduled for Dec. 4. 

Stay on Track ice cream social

UAA Stay on Track “Meet your 
advisor ice cream social” drew 
more than 300 students who 
told staff their majors and if they 
knew who their advisors were. 
Advisors from throughout the 
university spoke with students. 

The Third Annual Green & Gold Gala

 Four hundred alumni and friends 
raised over $78,000 for the UAA 
Alumni Scholarship fund and 
turned out to honor Alumni of 
Achievement Carol Comeau, 
Alumni Humanitarian Roald Helge-
sen and Emerging Alumni Leader 
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A collaboration between 
mechanical engineering professor 
Steffen Peuker, engineering 
students and industry professionals 
developed three education units 
to be taught in a new thermal 
system design lab made possible 
by cash, equipment and in-kind 
donations from industry partners. 
No university funding was used.

UAA moving forward...
Faculty and staff taking leading roles:
Carol Swartz, Kenai Peninsula College (KPC) Kachemak Bay Campus director and founder of the Kachemak Bay Writers’ 
Conference, received the  2012  Governor’s Award for the Arts and Humanities for her Distinguished Service to the 
Humanities. 

Governor Parnell appointed Dr. Susan Kaplan, Administrative Dean for the College of Health, to the Governor’s Council on 
Disabilities and Special Education (GCDSE). 

Beth Rose, Assistant vice chancellor for Development, is named 2012 Outstanding Professional in Philanthropy by the 
Association of Fundraising Professionals, Alaska Chapter.

Governor Parnell appointed April Gale Laktonen Counceller, assistant professor of Alutiiq language and culture at Kodiak 


